## Bureau of Jewish Education

A meeting of the Bureau of Jewish Education was held at the Tree of

Life Synagogue on April 11th.

The prime purpose of the meeting was to ascertain the sentiment of the members of the Bureau as to the desirability of continuing as a functioning body. After discussion, it was unanimously decided that the Bureau should continue its work. Thereupon, election was held with the following results:

President, Mrs. C. J. Fechheimer; First Vice President, Morris Neaman; Recording Secretary, Samuel Fuss; Corresponding Secretary, A. L. Balter; Treasurer, Meyer Rosenbloom.

The problem of the 5,000 unaffiliated children which was responsible for bringing the Bureau into being, is still the most pressing problem confronting the Bureau. The activities of the Bureau for the present will be concentrated to the solution of that vital problem. The Survey and Extension Committee under the chairmanship of Mrs. A. H. Vixman, will organize committees among the various Sisterhoods to follow up visits to the homes of parents of unaffiliated children to bring to their attention the importance of Jewish Education.

The next meeting of the Bureau

will be held May 19th.